
 
24 August 2020 
 

To whom it may concern: Edmanson Constructions  
 

Edmanson Constructions were selected by the School through a tender process to undertake the 

refurbishment of our Senior School Science precinct. The project included a major refurbishment 

and extension of our existing Science precinct which constitutes a combination of wet and dry area 

science labs, staff workrooms, prep rooms and a large courtyard. 

 

The project was particularly complex as the School needed to maintain use of the precinct 

throughout the entire refurbishment. The project had to be phased over a fifteen month period and 

needed to be held over during the third term due to VCE requirements. 

 

Andrew Edmanson and his entire team were extremely understanding of the School’s needs and 

constantly worked around the School’s timetable and teaching needs. The quality of work was of 

the highest standard. Andrew and his team worked closely with the School’s architect and project 

manager and the School to identify value management opportunities which delivered savings to 

the School without any deterioration in quality, something that the School was extremely grateful 

for. 

 

The School would highly recommend Edmanson Construction for building project considerations. 

Personally, I found Andrew to be an extremely professional operator with high integrity and a 

genuine desire to deliver the best result for the School at the best price. The quality of the work 

was second to none and the project was a very engaging and enjoyable process, something that is 

quite rare in these environments. 

 

I am happy to provide any further details that would assist and can be contacted on my mobile 

0434 421 590 or by email on mzammit@stcatherines.net.au. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Mike Zammit 
Director of Business 


